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CHANCELLOR PARK WEEKLY NEWSLETTER 
 

Dear Parents 

Another week has flown by and its crazy that we are already approaching mid-November. 

We have our parents evenings next week and you should be receiving your Zoom invites shortly. We have been very 

busy around school with lots of art projects and special events taking place recently alongside our day to day core 

subjects. 

 

BIRTHDAYS & CHOCOLATES, CAKES AND SWEETS 
 

Everyone loves a birthday and here in school and we have a fantastic way of celebrating children’s 
birthdays - singing to them, making them feel special and of course the mention in the weekly 
newsletter!  
With more and more allergies and intolerances to cater for, and the new rulings around Natasha’s Law, 
children handing out sweets and chocolates is becoming more challenging and less inclusive than it has 
historically been. We do not want to be a killjoy but have reviewed this tradition and are now politely 
requesting that sweets, cakes and chocolates are no longer brought into school on your child’s birthday.  
Instead, we would like to encourage children to donate a book to their class on their birthday as this is a 
lovely way for the children to enjoy something that will last and will benefit the class for the rest of the 
year.  When your child brings in a birthday book, we add a special book label to the inside cover with 
their name and birthday before it presented to the class at the time of highlighting and celebrating your 
child’s birthday. This will then be added into their class reading corner.  
Please note there is no expectation or requirement that you must donate a book - it is purely voluntary. 
All we ask is that you select a book that is age/content appropriate.  
This will come into effect from Monday, unfortunately any chocolates/sweets sent in after then will be 
returned with your child. Likewise, these items are not to be handed out by the school gate before/after 
school either please, we have a large number of children with allergies, some very severe.  
 
KS1 Nativities 
We are busy preparing Class R and 1 Christmas nativities which all being well will be performed to parents on 
Wednesday 8th and Thursday 9th December. We will be restricting the tickets for each performance to 1 ticket, per 
child, per performance. (This will of course be subject to review nearer the time to any Covid situations within the 
school/classes). We would also politely request that parents do a Lateral Flow Test before coming into school to 
watch. More details about the performances and times will be following shortly.  
 
Clubs 
Since it is Parents evening next week all teacher led after school clubs will be cancelled. 
 

Macmillan coffee morning update 
We were delighted to receive a phone call yesterday from Macmillan to thank us for our 

continued support and fund raising. They highlighted that since we have been supporting this 

worthy cause we have raised £6158.00! What an amazing achievement- so thank you. 

 

Blue stars of the week 
This week staff have identified the following children for their exceptional efforts in 
promoting our core values and school rules:    

 Maison G (Class R), Scarlet S (Class 1), Finlay W (Class2), Jesse W (Class 3),  
 Erin J (Class 4), Arthur K (Class 5), Amelia P (Class 6Elm) and Zachary B (Class 6 Oak)  
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 

Remembrance Day  
 
Thank you for your contributions towards the Poppy appeal. Mr Cadwallader lead our  
Remembrance Assembly with some of his memorable stories J We had some lovely 
class poems and art work displayed and observed the 2 minute silence. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Next week: 

Tuesday 16th November- Parents Evening- Zoom 

Wednesday 17th November – Parents Evening- Zoom 

Wednesday 17th November- Individual and school sibling photographs (Unfortunately, this year we will not be doing 

preschool sibling groups)) Full uniform, including school logo jumper /cardigan please 

Friday 19th November – Children in Need – see attached letter below 

Forthcoming events 

Tuesday 23rd November – Flu immunisation 

Thursday 24th November – Selection of children from years 3&4 to participate in Cross country event (Details to follow) 

Friday 25th November – Xmas shopping/ pamper evening (Adults only) PTA event- SEE FLYER BELOW 

Wednesday 8th December- Year 6 out to see A Christmas Carol @Southend 

Friday 10th December- Children’s fun activities day and film night. (Details to follow) PTA event 

 

 

Happy Birthday to :  

Jack G (Class 6 Elm) 11  

Keir S (Class 5) 10  

Finley W (Class 2) 7  

Tim Y (Class 1) 6  

Isaac A (Class 2) 7  

Bradley B (Class 4) 9  

Joshua W (Class 4) 9 

Jessica L (Class 4) 9  

 

 

 

 

 

PTA Messages 

The dates for the upcoming PTA meetings are as follows- 12th January, 
2nd March, 27th April, 15th June and 24th November- we would love to see you 
there!   
  
Have a great weekend,   
  

PTA Team   

 



 

 

 

 

Children in Need 

As we have done in previous years, we will be celebrating this day next Friday with our usual 

dress up challenge. Please see the letter below for more details. J 

https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/chanc ellor -park -primary -school3 

 

 

Have a lovely weekend 

Mrs Mill 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

New Menu 

We have now begun our new menu for this term. A full copy of all that is available over 

the 3-week cycle is available to view on the app and web site. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Spotty cupcakes next Friday 

For Children in need 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday 

Friday 

Take out 

 
Dish of the  

Day 

Cheese and 

tomato Pizza 

Chicken 

Korma with 

Naan 

All day 

breakfast 

Sausage 

and bacon 

Beef burritos Chicken 

nuggets 

Vegetarian 

Option 

Sweet 

potato and 

lentil curry 

with naan 

Meat free 

all day 

breakfast 

Meat free 

sausage 

Quorn 

burritos 

Omelette 

 

Third Option 

Jacket 

Potato 

Jacket Potato 

with Tuna 

Mayo, Cheese 

or beans 

Jacket 

Potato with 

Tuna Mayo 

Cheese or 

beans 

Jacket 

Potato with 

Tuna 

Mayo, 

Cheese or 

beans 

Jacket Potato 

with Tuna 

Mayo, Cheese 

or beans 

Jacket 

Potato with 

Tuna 

Mayo, 

Cheese or 

beans 

 

Hot 

Pasta 

option 

Served in a 

homemade 

tomato sauce, 

with salad 

Served in a 

homemade 

tomato 

sauce, with 

salad 

Served in a 

homemade 

tomato 

sauce, with 

salad 

Served in a 

homemade 

tomato sauce, 

with salad 

Served in a 

homemade 

tomato 

sauce, with 

salad 

Deli Rolls 

(KS2 only) 

Ham, cheese 

or tuna mayo. 

With salad 

Ham, 

cheese or 

tuna mayo. 

With salad 

Bacon roll 

served with 

a hash 

brown 

Ham, cheese 

or tuna mayo, 

with salad 

Ham, 

cheese or 

tuna mayo. 

With salad 

NEW Menu for next week: 

 Week 2 

STARS OF THE WEEK 

 
Frankie G (Class R) 

Theo (Class 1), Harry WF (Class2), 
Maison E (Class 3), Leo C (Class 4), 

Sophie H (Class 5),  
Reggie L (Class 6 Elm) and Thomas Gi (Class 6 Oak) 

https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/chancellor-park-primary-school3
https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/chancellor-park-primary-school3


 

Reception Admission September 2022 

As you may be aware, the primary school (Reception) admission round opens on Monday 8 November 
2021, for parents of children to apply for a Reception school place for the academic year that starts in 
September 2022. 
 
The statutory national closing date for applications is 15 January 2022. 
 
From 8 November 2021, applications can be made online via www.essex.gov.uk/admissions. 99% of 
parents in Essex applied online last year. 
  
All of the application information is available on the website above. 

 

 

Other community events: 

We regularly receive notification of events in the local community which we often believe may be of interest to some of our pupils and their 

families.  Please note, Chancellor Park Primary School does not have any direct involvement with the organisation and management of 

these events and we are purely signposting our parents to them. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Springfield Parish Council 
 

Springfield Parish Council are holding a Panto at Springfield Parish Centre, St 
Augustine’s Way, Springfield, CM1 6GX on Thursday 30th December 2021:   
  
Dick Whittington Panto, Tickets cost £10 per Adult or £8 per Child and Family 
Tickets are £34.00 
Doors open at 1.30pm – please don’t come any earlier as the doors will be 
locked – you will be assigned seat numbers when you book 
Starts at 2pm and there will be a break after 45 mins for refreshments and 
toilet break and we expect the performance to finish by 4pm 
  
Tickets are available by calling 01245 464583 ask for Mo and giving a credit or 
debit card number – we will not be accepting cash or cheque this year. 
 

https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.essex.gov.uk%2Fadmissions&data=04%7C01%7C%7C102dbe912bef40eb1c7d08d99ab964be%7Ca8b4324f155c4215a0f17ed8cc9a992f%7C0%7C0%7C637710943303713213%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=gA7xhL9iWQaEyQnqrNcDHpAmVIswQDwaMQIbk%2Bb6Mrw%3D&reserved=0


 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 


